Scottish Brass Band Association

Executive Committee Meeting No 3 – 23 February 2014
SBBA Office, 12 Fairbairn Road, Livingston

1. Welcome and Apologies

The President opened the meeting by sending the good wishes of the Executive to John Hamilton.

The President also intimated that he will be entering hospital for treatment earlier than 
expected. 
Present:

George Burt (President), Tom Allan (Secretary), Robert Burns, Alan Douglas, Peter Fraser, John

Gilmour, Danny Harrison, Damien Martin, Ann Murray, Alan McLaren, Julie Sanderson, Andrew

Smith.
In Attendance:

Andrew Duncan (Development Manager), Raymond Thomson (Minute Secretary). 
Apologies:

Carrie Boax (Vice-President) who intimated she would arrive at lunch-time, Nicola Douglas, Steven

Gray, John Hamilton (Commercial Activities Manager), Robert McCorkell, Lynsey Paterson.
2. Minutes of Previous Meeting
NYBBS: The report on the discussion around NYBBS was amended.

Bandsman’s Tickets: It was confirmed that the cost of 30 tickets will be £60.

Proposed: Andy Smith; Seconded: Danny Harrison

3. Matters Arising None
4. Finance
Treasurer: There will be a meeting at the Scottish Championships with a potential new Treasurer.
Finance Committee: The Finance Committee meet with Stephen Allan to review SBBA’s finances and to hear his recommendations. The main points from Stephen Allan were:

· Cash Flow is more immediately important than the Accounts: SBBA is now working its way through the cash-flow problem which arose because of the grant mechanisms.

· The Cash situation is now becoming positive, but we need the final payment of the Youth Development Grant.

· The accounts should not show European money which is still to be received.

· It is possible that we should not have claimed for Gift Aid for NYBBS in 2010.  Though this is a small amount, it will be investigated.

Championships

The Scottish Championships are running at a loss and we need to address these elements or ensure sufficient surplus is made elsewhere. The costs for the 2014 championships have been reduced by:

· Reducing some fees.

· Lessening the amount of time SBBA officials require hotel accommodation, and some officials using cheaper accommodation.

Next Year’s Championships
· The entry fee should to be raised.

· Only 9 of the 58 contesting bands have comments on the Secretary’s proposals: 

· One wanted the ticket prices raised to £90

· There is no strong bias towards remaining in Perth Concert Hall

· Prize money should be retained

· The Pre-draw attracts mixed feelings
It was proposed (Alan Douglas) and seconded (Danny Harrison) to keep the prize money for the present Championships and to cut costs and increase income next year. A counter-proposal to have no prize money this year did not attract sufficient support. There will be an analysis of the Scottish Championships immediately after the event to help make decisions.
Cash Flow Tables
These showed that even with delayed sponsorship from Geneva and Perth and Kinross Council, the general cash flow was healthy. The European Championships cash flow was also healthy, and there was, in principle, the possibility of transferring £20,000 already spent by SBBA from the European Championships into the SBBA General Account. A meeting will take place shortly with Perth and Kinross Council to expedite their sponsorship.

Professional Officers
· Clare Tomalin is working on a case-by-case basis. 

· John Hamilton is now working on a voluntary basis.

The income to cover most of their costs and expenses comes from sponsorship and grants.

5. Development

The Development Committee had nothing to report.
6. Area Associations
· Funding will be available from March.

· There has been some interest in forming two new associations in East and West Lothian.

· There is a slight possibility of a Highlands and Islands Association. 
7. Education / Youth
The attention of the Executive was drawn to the following two main points of the Development Manager’s report:
· The Conductors’ Weekend Workshops will be held 5-6 April, with 3 different levels of offering, within the SBBA Offices. As the Development Manager will be in India that weekend, someone has to be appointed to be in charge. Catering arrangements were discussed and will be decided at a later date.

· There was a meeting with the Grant Application Adviser who believes that we have a good chance of securing permanent funding, although Creative Scotland has a slight resistance to amateur organisations. The focus has to be on Youth Development and NYBBS. There is an expectation of 100+ organisations applying with only 5 or 6 being selected. The proposal will be prepared after the European Championships with a decision being made in July.
8. NYBBS

Cumnock Festival: There has been a meeting with James McMillan and Russell Gray, and the programme will include Vaughan Williams, Elgar and Ireland. There will be rehearsals at the Summer Course, a private performance on the Friday of the course, and a concert in the Brunton Theatre. 
Governance: The Trustees will propose a governance scheme for the bands.

Administrator: Rachel Neil is doing a good job in day-to-day administration but we are not in a position to advertise for an administrator at present.

9. Publicity and Communication
Nothing to report.

10. Membership and Registration

The Registrar thanked Alan Douglas for his help. There are 1906 players and 58 contesting bands (55 of whom will be at the Championships). 500 cards have been processed, and 1560 emails dealt with, since 6 January. A large Fourth Section means an early start. 

11. Events
2014 Besson Solo and Ensemble Youth Championships: 

· This went well but over-ran by 90 minutes;

· There was an increase from 17 to 28 ensembles;

· The adjudication sheets were not of the desired calibre, often lacking any advice for improvement;

· We really require the programmes in advance in order to make announcements;

· We need to ensure that soloists’ music is submitted beforehand so that the accompanists are not sight-reading complex music;

· We need more SBBA personnel at this event.
· One of the sponsors had not been properly acknowledged and SBBA apologised for this oversight.  
2014 West Lothian Festival

No report

2014 Scottish Championships

The numbering of Sections will be reviewed later

Contest Dates / Events Calendar

The AGM may be on Saturday 18 October

12. AOB

· Child Protection forms can be sent out by the Secretary: Danny Harrison offered to assist.

· Julie Sanderson reported that the Championship Trophy can be altered and thus extend its life.

13. Next Meeting
This has been re-arranged to 30 March
Raymond A Thomson, Minute Secretary

4 March 2014
